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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Parents,  
Way back in early 2018, OLMC began an active role in the development of a new Religious Education 
Curriculum by asking our Stage 3 children what they wanted to know about their Catholic faith. Mrs Nolan was 
invited to be a part of the writing team. This team consists of expert theologians, priests and teachers who have 
worked alongside parents (our own Danielle Gardner) and students to shape a meaningful curriculum that is 
reflective of the catechism, tradition and social teachings of our Catholic church. 
 

Last year in Term Three, our Stage 3 classes trialled their first unit and then in Term Four all other grades 
began trialling and planning with the new units. We have continued this engagement throughout this year and 
provided valuable feedback to the writers as they made amendments. Our teachers and children are now 
working with the third draft of the new curriculum. Since embarking on this journey we have invited parents to 
share this journey with their children and in conversation with Mrs Nolan and Mrs Haddad. 
 

During this process the quality, depth of knowledge, skill and engagement of our staff and students in Religious 
Education has been on a level I have never experienced in my nearly 30 years in Catholic Education. Our 
students are inquiring into big theological concepts to understand why we believe what we do as Catholics and 
how we can live our beliefs in our daily life.  
 

Recently there has been a great deal of discussion about our Draft New Religious Education curriculum 
stemming from an article in the Daily Telegraph. The article took one aspect of the curriculum relating to 
sexuality and other belief structures aimed at Year 10 students and has implied that this is reflective of all 
stages of the curriculum. The work of developing a new curriculum is long and considered to ensure we get it 
right. I am excited by, and proud of the work we have done as a developer school in being able to shape this 
curriculum. 
 

Our Catholic Faith does not exist in a vacuum and is ecumenical in nature. We exist in a society and world that 
is made up of many viewpoints, religious faiths and those without faith. As citizens, we have to co-exist with all 
the people in our world. In order to do this we need to understand others to find common ground and to 
understand ourselves. Jesus taught us to love our neighbour, this is difficult to do if we do not know ourselves 
or who our neighbour is. 
 

I encourage you to look carefully at the work samples and the video of our children discussing their Religious 
Education included later in the newsletter. Talk to your children about what they are learning. We always 
welcome conversation with our parents about what we do at school. For those who would like to read more 
about the new curriculum you can read recent letters from our Vicar General Fr Chris de Souza at the end of 
the newsletter. 
 

Olimpia Pirovic 

Principal    
 The Community of OLMC is Safe and Respectful 

 

 

https://www.skoolbag.com.au/parentinstructions.pdf
http://www.olmcwenty.org.au/
mailto:coshcolmcwentworthville@parra.catholic.edu.au


 

UPCOMING DATES  NOTES HOME 

Week 7 
3:15-4:15pm​ League Stars Clinic 
     (No Parents to stay on site) 
Thurs: ​NO ​Work Out with Mr Jones  
9:15am​ Fathers’ Day Raffle - Facebook 
Live 
Fri: ​Staff Development Day - No students 

Week 8  
Mon: ​Second Hand Uniform 
Shop OPEN ​2:45pm - 3:10pm  
Tues: ​School Banking 
3:15-4:15pm​ League Stars Clinic 
(No Parents to stay on site) 

 Last Week  
● Student Contact Details 
● Yr 5 Jarara In-School Exp. 
● Book Week In-School Exp. 

 

This Week  
● Yr 2 Father’s Day Card (small photo) 
● Yr 2 Jarara In-School Exp. 
● K Wicked Weather In-school Exp. 
● K - 6 Book Week STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY THIS FRIDAY 

~ NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS ~  
 

 

MERIT AWARDS 

KB Emma ▪ Pravi 4B Kinjal ▪ Jose  

KG Eren ▪ Serah  4G Mason ▪ Erinn  

1B Charlotte ▪ Anuj  5B No awards presented  

1G Leah ▪ Reis  5G Kruti ▪ Irene  

2B Yelesta ▪ Olivia 6B Nouhad ▪ Serena 

2G Yara  ▪ Lily  6G Tomos ▪ Rhianna  

3B Olivia ▪ Rohan  CA Logan ▪ Adam  

3G Jada ▪ Jeremiel  PE No awards presented 
 

STAR CARD REWARDS 

Gold Awards:​ ​ Jacob ▪ Navya ▪ Dev ▪ Siya ▪ Leah ▪ Noah ▪ Patrick ▪ Charbel ▪ Michael ▪ Luca ▪ Samuel ▪ Kiara ▪ Jerome ▪ Sylvana ▪ Logan 
Lila ▪ Sajin ▪ Marcus ▪ Jerrick ▪ Aiden ▪ Adrianna ▪ Amiel ▪ Natasha ▪ Bhakti ▪ Osean Noriel ▪ Leon ▪ Arav ▪ Grace ▪ Emad ▪ Amelia ▪ Roman ▪ 
Gabrielle ▪ 
 
Opal Awards:​ ​ Aakash ▪ Misha ▪ Mary ▪ Pranav ▪ Kian ▪ Samyel ▪ Ariah ▪ Rihanna ▪ Ethan ▪ Jieke ▪ Amelie ▪ Riya ▪ Palash ▪ 
Isaac ▪ Jonah ▪ Charlotte ▪ Maliyah ▪ Ithayan Rayar ▪ Abbey ▪ Makayla ▪ Hansikaa ▪ Katrina ▪ Gabrielle Malubag ▪ Emma ▪ 
Samuel ▪ Leela ▪ Sanjana ▪ Yasemin ▪ 
 
Platinum Awards:​  Mason ▪ Alyna ▪ Anuj ▪ Kruti ▪ Isabella ▪ Prasadi ▪ Deng ▪ Gia ▪ Alexander ▪ Charlotte ▪ Isabel ▪ Reis ▪ 
Matthew ▪ Zoe ▪ Logan ▪ Candace ▪ Amalia ▪ Neeti ▪ Rouba ▪ Joseph ▪ Shanaya ▪ Cooper ▪ Chad ▪ Sri Harika ▪ Estelle ▪ Iniya Chelsea ▪ 
Nirvan ▪ Rohan ▪ Lucas ▪ Celeste ▪ Tomos ▪ Anabella ▪ Simona ▪ 
 
Principal’s Awards:​  ​Lucas​ ​▪ Zoe ▪ Serena ▪ Jose ▪ Damon ▪ Gabriella ▪ Luke ▪ John ▪ Serah ▪ Sienna ▪ Lucinda ▪ Pravi ▪ Anthony ▪ 
 

 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

Congratulations to the last 9 children who completed the PR challenge in the past week. This year ​269​ ​were able to 
complete the 2020 Premier’s Reading Challenge. Well done to all challenge participants and those who finished this week.  

Kinder: All Complete​                     ​Year 1 & Year 2: All Complete           Year 3: ​Luke G  
Year 4:​ Chelsea B, Adriana M & Riya K           ​Year 5:​ Caitlyn G & Irene M           ​Year 6:​ David D 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR AMAZING TEACHER ASSISTANTS  CONTACT DETAILS 

Today is Teacher Assistant Appreciation Day. At 
OLMC we are fortunate to have an amazing team of 
Teacher Assistants who go above and beyond to 
support our teachers and students. They tirelessly and 
patiently work with our children to give them extra 
practise and attention. Thank you Mrs Hanson, Mrs 
Aboud, Mrs Cundy, Mrs Martin, Mrs Gauci and Mrs 
Leslie, We couldn’t do what we do without your 
support! 

 All families have received a 
personalised letter with the 
contact details we have on 
file for your family. Please 

check this information, make 
any necessary changes and 
return it to school by Friday. 

 



 

LATEST COVID ADVICE 

Thank you to our parents for following the advice in relation to student illness. We understand that the current 
requirements put extra pressure on families however these procedures are about protecting our entire school 
community.  
 
To support families we have developed an ​OLMC At Home Online Learning​ website which has a range of 
learning activities that your children can engage with while they are waiting to be symptom free. The work has 
been specifically planned for each stage of learning and is reflective of the skills and outcomes in the main Key 
Learning Areas. 
 

Please remember…..students ​must not attend school if they are unwell. 
● Students who are absent from school or who have been sent home due to ​FLU LIKE​ symptoms ​must be 

tested. 
● Students ​MUST NOT RETURN ​to school until they return a negative COVID-19 result ​AND ​are​ ​symptom 

free 
● Schools ​MUST SIGHT ​the negative COVID-19 test result​ prior​ to allowing students to return to school i.e. 

NSW Health or COVID-19 Testing Centre correspondence (SMS or email or hard copy) and/or a medical 
certificate must be provided to the school and a record of this kept by the school. 

● If your child is being tested and awaiting results, Parents are expected to ​inform the school ​so that we can 
apply a ‘Flexible’ code for attendance.  

● If your GP does not think a COVID test is necessary, they ​must provide you with a medical clearance 
letter​. ​This must be sent to school ​prior​ to students returning to school. 

 

ARE YOU MOVING?  COSHC AVAILABLE ON FRIDAY 

If your family is moving and you plan to change schools parents 
are required to give a minimum of 10 week’s notice of intention to 
leave to avoid a requirement to pay term fees. Parents are required 
to complete a Notice of Leaving form available from the office. This 
form can be completed even if you do not have a set leaving date. 

 Due to the Staff Development Day on Friday,        
COSHC will be operating and providing supervision       
for children whose parents are unable to make other         
arrangements. To make a booking contact Teresa       
Aiteh on 0409 361 929 

 

P&F NEWS 

A Fathers’ Day Prayer 

God our Father, we give you thanks and praise for fathers young and old. 
We pray for all fathers: may they guide their children with patience and loving wisdom.  
May they feel appreciated in all they do and supported as their hands work to provide sustenance and security for 
their families. 
We pray for young fathers, newly embracing their vocation;  
May they find courage and perseverance to balance work, family and faith in joy and sacrifice. 
We pray for grandfathers and great grandfathers; may we value their wisdom and experience as they teach and guide 
us.  
May they feel pride in their children and the support of family and friends. 
We pray for fathers around the world whose children are lost or suffering;  
May they know that the God of compassion walks with them in their sorrow. 
We pray for fathers who are separated from their families for whatever reason.  
May they feel united with them in spirit, even though distance keeps them apart 
We pray for men who are not fathers but still mentor and guide us with fatherly love and advice. 
We remember fathers, grandfathers, and great grandfathers who are no longer with us but who live forever in our 
memory and nourish us with their love.  
Amen 

We hope all the Dads, Granddads and father figures in our community are made to feel 
particularly special and loved on Sunday. We hope you love the small tokens of affection 
that your children have brought home for Fathers’ Day from the Parents and Friends. 

Thank you to everyone who bought a ticket for the Fathers’ Day Raffle, your support is truly appreciated. Thanks once again                     
to everyone who donated prizes, especially GBS, who donated our first prize. ​Good luck in the draw to take place on                     
Facebook on Thursday 3rd September, due to the staff development day on Friday. 

This column is compiled by P&F Communications. If you have any queries or wish to contribute, please email olmcpandf@gmail.com and attention it to P&F Communications. 
 

https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/olmc-at-home-online-learning/kindergarten-learning


 

 



 

 



 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 


